The Honourable Steve Clark
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Via email: minister.mah@ontario.ca

RE: Future Accuracy of the Permanent Register of Electors

Dear Minister Clark,

During the February 27, 2023 regular meeting of council, the resolution received from the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh was brought forward and discussed, the following resolution was carried:

Moved: Bill Clark Seconded: Ross O'Hara

THAT the Council of the Town of Petrolia support the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh regarding Future Accuracy of the Permanent Register of Electors.

AND THAT the Council of the Town of Petrolia requests that the Province of Ontario, through Elections Ontario and the Chief Electoral Officer utilize any resources available to produce the highest quality Permanent Register of Electors;

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to the Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Elections Ontario, MPP Lisa Thompson, MPP Bob Bailey and Ontario Municipal Councils for their support.

Carried

Thank you for circulating this item for County of Lambton Council consideration.

Kind regards,

Original Signed

Mandi Pearson Clerk/Operations Clerk

cc: file

Township of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh <u>clerk@acwtownship.ca</u>
Elections Ontario <u>info@elections.on.ca</u>
MPP Lisa Thompson, <u>lisa.thompsonco@pc.ola.org</u>
MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton <u>bob.baileyco@pc.ola.org</u>
Municipalities of Ontario

Phone: (519)882-2350 • Fax: (519)882-3373 • Theatre: (800)717-7694

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, NON 1RO

